

Yoxall St Peter's CE Primary

www.st-peters-yoxall.staffs.sch.uk

King Street, Yoxall, Burton-on-Trent, Staffordshire, DE13 8NF T: 01543 472236 | F: 01543 473624 | E: office@st-peters-yoxall.staffs.sch.uk

Headteacher: Mr S Draper | **Assistant Headteacher:** Mrs C Jones - Mrs N Morris

18th February 2022

Dear Parents/Carers,

School Uniform

I would just like to remind everyone about the school rules for uniform, hair and jewellery. I have attached our uniform guidelines and the latest JTMAT policy statement on uniform.

I would also like to take this opportunity to point out some of the most common areas of non-conformity. School shoes should be low-healed for girls and not boots. Boys should wear school shoes, not trainers. Brightly coloured headwear is discouraged and if hair is lower than shoulder length, a bobble or plait should be used for health and safety reasons.

Socks should be black for boys and black or white for girls. Girls can wear black tights but these must be removed for PE.

For PE, children may wear the school outdoor PE kit or jogging bottoms which are navy or black, to save costs. Children should not wear any other colour and there should be no logos or stripes. 'Skins' are not permitted for PE. PE kit must also be worn for after school clubs.

Wearing school uniform encourages children to have a sense of identity and a sense of pride in our school. It also helps to foster a sense of belonging, community and an awareness of the responsibility that involves. For this to work, everything must be 'uniform.'

From next half term, we are returning to the expectation that children will change for PE in school. Please ensure that all clothing is labelled with your child's name – including shoes and socks which all look the same!

Thank you for taking pride in your child's appearance and the school as a whole. Your support is appreciated.

Yours in partnership

Mr S Draper **Headteacher**

